


25th February 2022 

Dear City Academy Whitehawk Families, 

 

Welcome to quite a big Headteacher Newsletter! As ever, please read every page of our newsletter 

to make sure you’re up to speed with everything going on at school, including a special message 

about our intention to use the Arbor Parent App. 

 

We have had a fantastic start to the term with children and adults setting the bar very high for 

weeks to come. We’re going to share some of this EXCELLENCE on Monday morning in our 

assemblies with a special focus on what we can achieve when we try our very hardest. 

 

We have a special fund raising day on Monday 28th for ‘Rare Disease Day’ (see separate page) so I 

hope you’ll join us by wearing jeans and making a donation if you’re in a position to offer one. 

 

There’s lots of information in this letter about successful sports events from recent weeks – huge 

well done to our basketball teams – and lots of information about next week’s WORLD BOOK DAY! 
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We’re very excited to raise the profile of 
Rare Disease Day and raise some money 
for this special cause that is so close to 
the hearts of so many members of the 
Whitehawk community. With lovely 
Imogen and her family at the front of 
our minds, we’re hoping you’ll join us in 
wearing jeans and making a donation to 
the David Ashwell Foundation on 
Monday 28th February. 
 
Please ensure that children are wearing 
their school tee shirts and school 
jumpers. They can wear jeans/denim on 
their bottom half and appropriate 
footwear. We’ll gratefully accept a 
donation on the gate on Monday 
morning if you’re in a position to make 
one. 
 
Here’s to a special day raising money for 
an important cause. 



From Thursday 24th  February 

You will not be legally required to self-isolate if you test positive for 

COVID-19. You should stay at home if you can and avoid contact 

with other people. It is good public health practice to stay at home 

if you are unwell with covid or any other respiratory illness. Always 

notify us at school of a positive test result so that we can advise 

you. 

 

You will not have to take daily tests or be legally required to self-

isolate following contact with someone who has tested positive for 

COVID-19. 

 

Until 31st  March 

If you have any COVID-19 symptoms you should avoid contact 

with others and order a PCR test. If you test positive, stay at 

home and avoid contact with other people. 



Please click here for an update about what your children are up to this term! 

https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/year-groups/
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Attendance at City Academy  
We are so happy to report that whole school attendance this 

week has been the best we have had since September! 

Well done to Barn Owls and Puffins  
who had the best class attendance for the 

last half term and will be enjoying a HOT 

CHOCOLATE CELEBRATION next week… 

Keep up the good work everyone. 

As always, if you have any questions about attendance, lateness or absences 

please speak to Mrs Storey in the school office every morning until 11.00am. 

 

 

 



An enormous well done to the CAW basketball team who won the annual basketball 
tournament for the third successive time!  Every single player performed fantastically, 

and as a team both defensively and offensively were amazing! They beat a talented 
Coldean team 20-10, then edged a tough match against Hertford 18-12.  All six players 

did brilliantly and we are very proud of them! 

 

CAW Triumphant in Basketball 

Tournament 

Thankyou also to Harry and Yara who were hosts and scorekeepers of the event – they 
represented the school superbly too. Well done to all 



Congratulations to… 

• Leo from Reception for winning Poems Aloud 

• Summaya from Year 4 for winning Spaghetti Hunter 

• Tommy from Year 5 for winning the £5 book token  

• Lola from Year 6 for winning Highland Falcon Thief  

• Rory from Hatchlings for winning Duffy’s Lucky Escape 

• Ava from Year 4 for winning Escape the Titanic 

• Florence from Year 2 for winning Land Of Roar  

• Ruby from Year 5 for winning Rain Before Rainbows  

• …. And also to Libby from Year 4 for winning a bonus 

copy of Rain Before Rainbows!   





Congratulations to… 

 
 

Greenfinches who got the highest percentage 

of returned postcards (47%) from Nursery – 

Year 2  

 

and 

 

Magpies who got the highest percentage of 

returned postcards (64%) from Year 3 – 6  

 

Each winning class received learning tickets 

and a bundle of books for the classroom. 

Library cards will be handed to all children who 

submitted a card on 3rd March. 



This week our Reading Raffle 4 got underway with many 

children already earning tickets for our new selection. Please 

click here to view more information on each book. 



LATES… 
have become a problem this term for some families. 

Please aim for children to be in school at 8.30am 

and no later than 8.45am. 

It’s very disruptive for teachers and other children when learning 

tasks are interrupted by children arriving late to class on a regular 

basis. Lateness puts your child at a disadvantage, starting their 

day behind their peers. 

Thank you to the vast majority of families who are always at 

school on time. 

 

 

 

As always, if you have any questions about attendance, lateness or absences please speak to Mrs 
Storey in the school office every morning until 11.00am. 



Read the next few slides to see 
what we will be getting up to! 







Each child 
will come 
home with 

one of 
these 

books – 
children 
will be 

excited to 
see which 
one their 

year group 
is getting!  



1.Get a competition sheet from the library or your teacher!  

2.Take it home and design the front and back of the 
bookmark you can. There are lots of ideas for reading 
bookmarks on the internet or I have put some on this 
powerpoint.  

3.Return your entry to Miss Woods in the library by 
Monday 28th February. Make sure you put your name 
and class on it.  

4.The best designs will be chosen by staff and the winners 
will be announced on World Book Day  

5.The winning bookmarks will be printed for everyone to 
use! You will be able to collect these from the library when 
they are ready!  

Design a Bookmark Competition 







 



Keep an eye out for some RESPECT certificates coming 
home on Monday! Behaviour in classrooms and 

playgrounds is superbly respectful so this week we had a 
special focus on how we move around the building. The 

children – as usual – made us all very proud. 



PE Kits 
We have decided to continue asking children to come into 

school in their PE kits on their PE days during the Spring term.  

Please ensure your child is wearing suitable PE kit, especially 
footwear, on their PE days below. As ever, it is fine for them to 
wear trackies and school jumpers during the colder weather. 

PE days have changed for many children so please see below: 

Please wear PE kit into school on these days: 

YG 
Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

Day 

Mondays 

Tuesdays Tuesdays Thursdays Wednesdays Wednesdays Mondays 

Wednesdays Fridays Fridays Thursdays Fridays Thursdays 



 

 

 

If you child has been sick or has diarrhoea, please do not send them to school until 48 
hours after their last bout. This is crucial in supporting us in reducing the risk of 
spreading viruses and keeping the school community as healthy as possible. 

Staying Healthy 

 
 

Please make sure your children bring a named water bottle to and from school each day. 
We must remind you, we struggle to provide children with cups as these cannot be 
shared and are ecologically and economically a worse option than each child having 
their own clean bottle. Please help us to keep your children hydrated by sending them 
to school with a named bottle every day. 

We have children in school with severe Nut Allergies, therefore, please can we remind 
you that no food containing nuts should be brought into school. This includes but is not 
limited to Nutella, Peanut Butter, Pesto, Bread or Cereal/Chocolate Bars. Please take 
care when sending your child into school with food by checking the ingredients. 



Stikins Name Labels 
As we all know, lost property is a problem in all schools and I am sure we are all familiar with our child, at 
some point, coming home from school with a missing item. As parents, we are aware that time is precious, 
which is why we think these labels are such a great idea; they simply stick onto the wash-care label of 
clothing. They can even be used in shoes! Naming of clothing is a school requirement and we are hoping 
that with this opportunity we can start to eliminate some of parents’ frustrations that surround these 

issues. 

Stikins are offering every child 5 free name labels. If you do not wish to receive these please email: 
cawadmin@auroraacademies.com before Friday 4th March. 



Game 1 WIN  CAW – 10                SJB – 6 

Game 2 LOSE   CAW – 0                  SJB - 24 

      Game 3       DRAW     CAW – 2                  SJB – 2 

Basketball Friendly  
 

  

On Thursday 10th February, we welcomed St John the Baptist to our annual 

pre-tournament friendly. We played three games and had a great time! In each 

game, we showed tremendous skill, resilience, effort and the results reflected 

those traits. Thanks to St John the Baptist for visiting us and we look forward to 

seeing you at the tournament! 



Year 5 Football Match 
 

On Friday 11th February, our Year 5 boys took on Queens Park at Manor Gym. This 

was the first time that our boys played together in a "competitive" game and they 

were brilliant. After a slow start, Queens Park took the lead but CAW didn't give up 

and came out after half time to score a goal! Unfortunately, it wasn't our day as 

Queens Park went on to win 4-1. Well done to Queens Park and well done to our 

Year 5s for representing CAW so brilliantly! 







Dates for your Diary 

Our term dates for 21/22 are online: click here to see them. 

 

Monday 28th February: Jeans for Genes 

Thursday 3rd March: World Book Day 

Friday 18th March: Red Nose Day 

Wednesday 6th April: Rescheduled Class Photographs 

Friday 8th April: Arts Week Exhibition (time tbc) 

Friday 8th April: End of Spring 2 

Monday 25th April: Start of Summer 1 

Thursday 21st July: Last day of school 

Friday 22nd July: Nominated Jubilee Bank Holiday 
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Grapes should always be cut lengthwise so they 

can pass more easily through smaller throats. Avoid 

slicing widthwise because they'll still be big enough 

to choke on. You can either slice them downwards in 

half or you might want to cut them lengthwise again 

into quarters. 

 

Thank you for your support in keeping our break and 

lunchtimes as safe as possible for all children. 

Please Cut Grapes 



I trust that this letter has provided you with information you need.  
 
Please do not hesitate to get in touch or check through previous newsletters if you have any 
queries. 
 
See you in denim on Monday! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Thomas McMorrin 
Headteacher 
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